
 

 

 

 

We would like to send the families with children moving on to school best wishes for the 
future.   We will miss you!  We look forward to seeing the children returning to us in 
September.   Have a good summer! 

 

 
 

 
Belongings 
  
Please remember to take all your child’s belongings home on their last day of term, even if they will be returning to 
school in September. This allows our school to be cleaned and reorganised over the holiday. Items commonly left 
behind include medication, sun cream, water bottles, lunch boxes, bags, spare clothes, waterproofs and wellies, etc. 
Anything left behind will be thrown away to allow for the deep clean.  
 
Summer safety 

When the sun shines it is important to take some precautions to keep your child healthy and safe.  Please make sure 
your child’s shoulders are covered (e.g. by wearing a T shirt instead of a strappy top), provide a sun hat (labelled 
with your child’s name) and apply sun cream before your child comes to school.   There are sun creams available 
that give protection all day and this would be preferable.  It is very challenging for staff to safely apply sun cream to 
every child due to the number of children attending the setting and due to the allergy needs of the children. 
Applying long-lasting sun cream at home ensures your child is safely protected and allows staff to focus on your 
child’s learning and wellbeing. Staff will of course support children to wear sun hats, wear long-sleeved clothing 
when needed, drink water and provide shady areas to play etc. 
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TOILET TRAINING 

 
Did you know?  
When potty training your child, switching between pull-ups and pants during the day can be confusing 
and lead to more accidents.  If your child is constipated, it can also lead to more wee accidents.   
 
For help and advice on potty training https://eric.org.uk/ 
 
 

https://eric.org.uk/


                                                                                                      
The children spend a lot of time outside: climbing, playing ball games, gardening and running around.  Open-toed 
sandals, crocs and flip flops are not suitable footwear for nursery and can be dangerous. Please be mindful of this 
when choosing your child’s summer shoes. 

Please do not send in water bottles as fresh water is available during the day. 

 

School meals 
 
School meals must be paid for IN ADVANCE via ParentPay.  The School cannot keep arrears and it is likely to lead to 
meals being stopped.   

Before your child finishes for the summer holidays, please ensure any outstanding balance is cleared.  If your child is 
leaving the school and there is a credit on your child’s ParentPay account, this will be refunded.   

If your child is 3 and you are in receipt of certain benefits, you may well be entitled to free school meals.  If you think 
you may be entitled, please ask at Reception. 

Trip to Windmill Hill City Farm 

Thank you to the parent volunteers for making the 3-4 year old trips to Windful Hill City Farm such a success – we 
couldn’t have done it without you!  Photos will be available on the website/Facebook page soon. 

Coffee mornings 

Come along to our coffee mornings at the Settlement every Wednesday morning 9.15-11.00am (term time only) for 
a chat, tea/coffee and cake.  A staff member from Cashmore will also be there. 

Staff and governor changes 
 
At the end of this term, we say a fond farewell to Shaheeda and Fartuun and thank them for their hard work and 
dedication in ensuring the children’s education is at the centre of all we do.  We will also miss Charlene and Beki but 
they won’t be far away as they are joining the team at St Philip’s.  Clare Morton will be moving to be based at 
Cashmore, working Tuesdays-Fridays. 
 
Headteacher’s retirement 
 
As a result of Simon Holmes’ retirement, we are pleased to announce that Charlotte Carter will continue as Acting 
Headteacher and Clare Morton will be Acting Deputy Headteacher.  
 
Simon said “It has been a wonderful last year at the School and I will leave with so many happy memories.  I will miss 
you all and wish the very best for you and your children in the future.” 
 
INSET Days 

The School will be CLOSED on:  Monday 2 and Tuesday 3 September 

 

 



                                                                                                      

 
  



                                                                                                      

 



                                                                                                      

 
 
  



                                                                                                      
 

 

   



                                                                                                      

  

  



                                                                                                      

 


